Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection

Division of Wetlands and Waterways

1 Winter Street

Boston, MA 02108

(617) 292-5695

Public Notice

Pursuant to 33 U.S.C. 1341 and M.G.L. c. 21 §43, notice is given of a 401 water quality certification application to amend a permit for dredging the mouth of the South River, Scituate, in order to dispose of the dredged material in a nearshore disposal area in approximately 15’ of water off Humarock Beach in Scituate.  This project is proposed by the Town of Scituate Waterways Commission in order to improve the safety of navigation in the South River.  Additional information may be obtained from Burton Bryan, 181 Winter St., Norwell, Mass. 02061 and 781-659-2003.  Written comments should be sent to:  Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection, Division of Wetlands and Waterways, 1 Winter Street, Boston, MA 02108 within twenty-one days of this notice. Any group of ten persons, any aggrieved person, or any governmental body or private organization with a mandate to protect the environment who submits written comments may appeal the Department's Certification. Failure to submit written comments before the end of the public comment period may result in the waiver of any right to an adjudicatory hearing.

